


VILLAGE OF CENTERTOWN
BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING
July 12, 2016


Chairman Corona called meeting to order at 6:30 pm 
Roll Call: 
Jesse Corona: Aye 
Susan Gilliam: Aye 
Nelda Hutinger: Aye
John Doyle: Aye 
Darron Jones: Absent

Minutes of the June 14, 2016 meeting were read.   A motion to accept with corrections was made by Trustee Corona.  Motion seconded by Trustee Hutinger.
On Roll Call Vote:
Jesse Corona: Aye 
Susan Gilliam: Aye 
Nelda Hutinger: Aye
John Doyle: Aye 
Darron Jones: Absent

The board discussed the change in the chlorine percentage for the Village well that has changed from 10% to 12%.  The change is due to Hawkins no longer carrying the 10% chlorine. The board requested that Derek Chief Water Supervisor see if the 10% is available through another company.  If Mr. McCubbin finds a company that offers the 10% chlorine, check the cost and deliver conditions.  

The board reviewed the estimate submitted by Steve Durbin Aesthetix Electric to purchase and install a Well Dialer on the Village Well. ( A well Dialer is attached to the well to insure someone is notified immediately if the well does not function properly by dialing contacts programmed into it.)  The board would like a more detailed estimate before a decision is made.

Bills were paid.

Trustee Doyle made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Trustee Hutinger. 
Roll Call
Jesse Corona: Aye 
Susan Gilliam: Aye 
Nelda Hutinger: Aye
John Doyle: Aye 
Darron Jones: Absent




